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August 23, 2023 

Pete Buttigieg  

United States Secretary of Transportation  

U.S. Department of Transportation  

1200 New Jersey Ave, SE  

Washington, DC 20590  

   

RE: Letter of Support for the 2022/2023 PROTECT Grant Program: Highway 11 Rainy River 

Slide Realignment and Resiliency Project, Minnesota  

  

Dear Secretary Buttigieg:   

  

On behalf of the State of Minnesota, I am writing in support of the Minnesota Department 

of Transportation’s (MnDOT) application for funding through the United States Department of 

Transportation’s (USDOT) Promoting Resilient Operations for Transformative, Efficient, and 

Cost-Saving Transportation (PROTECT) discretionary grant program to facilitate realignment of 

Highway 11 between Baudette and International Falls (“the Project”) by removing the highway 

from two critical slope failures. Located along the Rainy River and the border between the United 

States and Canada, this project will enhance the resilience of the transportation system in an area 

with very limited access to integral services, products, and employment.  

  

The Project aligns with the goals of the PROTECT program, the Federal Highway 

Administration (FHWA), and the USDOT by strengthening the surface transportation system, 

making it more resilient to natural hazards, including extreme weather events. By removing the 

roadway from the critical slide areas, the highway will be able to remain in operation and slope 

stabilization measures will be able to be installed to reduce the effects of the slides. This project 

will strengthen the resiliency of our transportation system and contribute to growth in our region.  

  

I support federal funding for the Highway 11 Rainy River Slide Realignment and 

Resiliency Project and look forward to the infrastructure investment in our region through the 

bipartisan Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act. Please give this 2022/2023 PROTECT 

Discretionary Grant proposal your full consideration.  
 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Tim Walz 

Governor 
 



 

221 West 1st Street, Duluth, MN 55802 
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August 7, 2023 
 
Pete Buttigieg 
United States Secretary of Transportation 

U.S. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 
RE: Letter of Support for the 2022/2023 PROTECT Grant Program: Highway 11 Rainy River 

Slide Realignment and Resiliency Project, Minnesota 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg:  

As the designated transportation planning agency in northeast Minnesota, the Arrowhead Regional 

Development Commission (ARDC) supports the Minnesota Department of Transportation’s 

(MnDOT) application for funding through the United States Department of Transportation’s 

(USDOT) Promoting Resilient Operations for Transformative, Efficient, and Cost-Saving 

Transportation (PROTECT) grant. The PROTECT funding will facilitate realignment of Highway 11 

between Baudette and International Falls, MN, to remove the highway from two critical slope failures. 

Located along the Rainy River and the border between the United States and Canada, the Project will 

enhance the resilience of the transportation system in an area with very limited access to integral 

services, products, and employment.   

The Highway 11 Rainy River Slide Realignment and Resiliency Project aligns with the goals of the 

PROTECT program, the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA), and the USDOT by 

strengthening the surface transportation system, making it more resilient to natural hazards, including 

extreme weather events. By removing the roadway from the critical slide areas, the highway will be 

able to remain in operation and slope stabilization measures will be able to be installed to reduce the 

effects of the slides.  

The completion of the Highway 11 Rainy River Slide Realignment and Resiliency Project will 

strengthen our transportation system and contribute to growth in our region.  It is a designated Scenic 

Byway supporting local hospitality businesses. 

I support the Minnesota Department of Transportation’s application for the funding of the Highway 

11 Rainy River Slide Realignment and Resiliency Project and look forward to the infrastructure 

investment in our region through the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law. Please give this 2022/2023 

PROTECT Discretionary Grant proposal your full consideration.  

Sincerely, 

 

Executive Director 









 
 

 
August 10, 2023 
 
Pete Buttigieg 
United States Secretary of Transportation 

U.S. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 
RE: Letter of Support for the 2022/2023 PROTECT Grant Program: Highway 11 Rainy 

River Slide Realignment and Resiliency Project, Minnesota 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg:  

I am writing in support of the Minnesota Department of Transportation’s (MnDOT) 

application for funding through the United States Department of Transportation’s (USDOT) 

Promoting Resilient Operations for Transformative, Efficient, and Cost-Saving 

Transportation (PROTECT) grant. The PROTECT funding will facilitate realignment of 

Highway 11 between Baudette and International Falls, MN, to remove the highway from two 

critical slope failures. Located along the Rainy River and the border between the United States 

and Canada, the Project will enhance the resilience of the transportation system in an area with 

very limited access to integral services, products, and employment.   

The Highway 11 Rainy River Slide Realignment and Resiliency Project aligns with the goals of 

the PROTECT program, the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA), and the USDOT by 

strengthening the surface transportation system, making it more resilient to natural hazards, 

including extreme weather events. By removing the roadway from the critical slide areas, the 

highway will be able to remain in operation and slope stabilization measures will be able to be 

installed to reduce the effects of the slides.  

Speaking as the Ambulance Director for the International Falls Ambulance Service, our 

Prescribed Service Area or (PSA) stretches 42 miles west of International Falls to the 

unincorporated community of Birchdale. If Highway 11 becomes impassable for an extended 

period of time, we would not be able to provide ambulance services to residents in our County.  

The International Falls Fire/Rescue/EMS also contracts as one of the eleven State Hazardous 

Materials Response Teams. Our coverage area includes Lake of the Woods County and parts 

of Roseau County, not being able to use Highway 11 would greatly increase our response times 

to those areas as Highway 11 serves as the most direct route.  

INTERNATIONAL FALLS FIRE/RESCUE/EMS 
600 Fourth Street 

International Falls, Minnesota 56649 

Telephone (218) 283-7993 

Fax (218) 283-9151 

adamm@ci.international-falls.mn.us 

FIRE CHIEF 
Adam C. Mannausau 

 



The completion of the Highway 11 Rainy River Slide Realignment and Resiliency Project is 

imperative to the safety, health and welfare of the residents of northern Minnesota! The project 

will also strengthen our transportation system and contribute to growth in our region, while 

supporting what we already have.  

I support the Minnesota Department of Transportation’s application for the funding of the 

Highway 11 Rainy River Slide Realignment and Resiliency Project and look forward to the 

infrastructure investment in our region through the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law. Please give 

this 2022/2023 PROTECT Discretionary Grant proposal your full consideration and if I can 

answer any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. I may be reached by email at 

adamm@ci.international-falls.mn.us or by telephone at (218) 283-7993. 

 

Sincerely, 

Adam Mannausau 

Fire Chief / Ambulance Director / HAZMAT HMRT Lead 

International Falls Fire/Rescue/EMS 
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August 7, 2023 
 
Pete Buttigieg 
United States Secretary of Transportation 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
RE: Letter of Support for the 2022/2023 PROTECT Grant Program: Highway 11 Rainy River 

Slide Realignment and Resiliency Project, Minnesota 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg:  

I am writing in support of the Minnesota Department of Transportation’s (MnDOT) application for 
funding through the United States Department of Transportation’s (USDOT) Promoting Resilient 
Operations for Transformative, Efficient, and Cost-Saving Transportation (PROTECT) grant. The 
PROTECT funding will facilitate realignment of Highway 11 between Baudette and International 
Falls, MN, to remove the highway from two critical slope failures. Located along the Rainy River and 
the border between the United States and Canada, the Project will enhance the resilience of the 
transportation system in an area with very limited access to integral services, products, and 
employment.   

The Highway 11 Rainy River Slide Realignment and Resiliency Project aligns with the goals of the 
PROTECT program, the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA), and the USDOT by 
strengthening the surface transportation system, making it more resilient to natural hazards, including 
extreme weather events. By removing the roadway from the critical slide areas, the highway will be 
able to remain in operation and slope stabilization measures will be able to be installed to reduce the 
effects of the slides.  

Lake of the Woods is considered The Walleye Capital of the World.  Tourism is our #1 industry and 
fuels our entire economy.  Hwy 11 is a major transportation corridor to the Lake of the Woods area.  
The completion of the Highway 11 Rainy River Slide Realignment and Resiliency Project will 
strengthen our transportation system and contribute to growth in our region. 

I support the Minnesota Department of Transportation’s application for the funding of the Highway 
11 Rainy River Slide Realignment and Resiliency Project and look forward to the infrastructure 
investment in our region through the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law. Please give this 2022/2023 
PROTECT Discretionary Grant proposal your full consideration and if I can answer any questions, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. I may be reached at joe.henry@lakeofthewoodsmn.com or 320-
260-7727. 

Sincerely, 

 

Joe Henry 
Executive Director 
Lake of the Woods Tourism 
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